July 31, 2003
MEMORANDUM TO: Stuart A. Treby, Assistant General Counsel
Rulemaking and Fuel Cycle
Office of the General Counsel

FROM: Claudia M. Craig, Chief /RA/
Section B
Decommissioning Branch
Division of Waste Management

SUBJECT: REVIEW OF MAINE YANKEE'S POSITION ON 10 CFR PART 50
RECORDS RETENTION REQUIREMENTS

On July 14, 2003, NRC received a letter from Maine Yankee Atomic Power Company (Maine
Yankee) (ML032040178) describing its interpretation of the 10 CFR Part 50 records retention
requirements. In this letter, Maine Yankee disagrees with positions taken by the Office of the
General Counsel (OGC) in its March 12, 2003, response (ML030710766) to Portland General
Electric Company’s (PGE’s) request for an interpretation of the retention period for records
required by 10 CFR Part 50, Appendices A and B (ML023520336).

As is the case with PGE, Maine Yankee would like to dispose of certain records associated with
the nuclear generation unit prior to license termination. After receiving OGC’s March 12, 2003,
response, PGE submitted a request for partial exemption from the Part 50 records retention
requirements. Maine Yankee would like a response to its interpretation of the recordkeeping
requirements before requesting an exemption. Please review and respond to Maine

Yankee’s letter.
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